
Wednesday, November 18,2015 

CALL TO ORDER 

City of Margate 

Meeting Minutes 

Regular City Commission Meeting 

Mayor Joanne Simone 
Vice Mayor Tommy Ruzzano 

Commissioners: 
Joyce W. Bryan, Lesa Peerman, Frank B. Talerico 

City Manager Douglas E. Smith 
City Attorney Eugene M. Steinfeld 

City Clerk Joseph J. Kavanagh 

7:00PM 

5790 Margate Boulevard 
Margate, FL 33063 

954-972-6454 

www.margatefl .com 

Commission Chambers 

Present: 5 - Commissioner Lesa Peerman, Commissioner Joyce W. Bryan, Commissioner 
Frank B. Talerico, Vice Mayor Tommy Ruzzano and Mayor Joanne Simone 

In Attendance: 
City Manager Douglas E. Smith 
City Attorney Eugene M. Steinfeld 
City Clerk Joseph J. Kavanagh 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

A. ID 14-1469 JOHN DEPOTTER, 1ST GRADE, MARGATE ELEMENTARY 

PRESENTATIONS WERE HEARD PRIOR TO RECESS. RECESS WOULD TAKE 
PLACE FOLLOWING ELECTION OF MAYOR AND VICE MAYOR RESOLUTIONS. 

1) PRESENTATION(S) 

A. ID 14-1506 

RESOLUTION(S) 

A. ID 14-1508 

PRESENTATION TO OUTGOING MAYOR JOANNE SIMONE AND 

OUTGOING VICE MAYOR TOMMY RUZZANO 

RESOLUTION - ELECTION OF MAYOR 

Resolution 15-127 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Bryan, to insert the name of Tommy Ruzzano as Mayor. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 
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B. 10 14-1509 RESOLUTION- ELECTION OF VICE-MAYOR 

Resolution 15-128 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Talerico, to insert the name of Joyce W. Bryan as Vice Mayor. The motion carried 
by the following vote: 

Yes: 5 - Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

RECESS - CAKE AND REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED IN THE CITY HALL LOBBY 

MEETING WENT INTO RECESS. MEETING RECONVENED. 

PRESENTATION(S)- Continued 

" 
A. 10 14-1477 OFFICER OF THE MONTH - AUGUST DETECTIVE JARED SCHWARTZ AND 

DETECTIVE BRIAN CHEVRES 

ATHLETES OF THE MONm 

B. 10 14-1524 

PROCLAMATION 

c. 10 14-1538 

SOFTBALL: ALENA BELL, 6 YEARS OLD 

(Margate Pony Elite Baseball and Softball, Li'l Diamond Stealers) 

SWIM: KEELY QUINN, 9 YEARS OLD 

(Margate Motion Swim Team) 

SMALL BUSINESS SATURDAY- NOVEMBER 28, 2015 (presented to Rick 

Riccardi, President, Margate Chamber of Commerce) 

2) COMMISSION COMMENTS 

City of Margate 

COMMISSIONER PEERMAN said that following the last meeting she looked at the 
Recycle Bank Program and determined that she saved a lot of money. She explained 
that her wife was able to order 5 magazines for a year with the Recycle Bank points. She 
thanked Director of Environmental and Engineering Services (DEES) Reddy Chitepu for 
his work on the Recycle Bank Program. She congratulated Vice Mayor Ruzzano and 
Commissioner Bryan for their appointments as Mayor and Vice Mayor. She commended 
Mayor Simone for her professionalism and strength during her term. She said that Mayor 
Simone represented the City Commission everywhere extremely well with dignity. She 
stated that she was very proud of the Mayor, as she accomplished everything while 
battling Cancer. She said that she respected, admired and was very proud of Mayor 
Simone for the job she did. 

COMMISSIONER TALERICO congratulated the new Mayor and Vice Mayor, and 
commended outgoing Mayor Simone for her professionalism. 

COMMISSIONER BRYAN thanked everyone for the appointment as Vice Mayor. She 
congratulated Vice Mayor Ruzzano and said it would be a privilege to work with him. She 
gave thoughts and prayers to Mayor Simone who she felt did a great job with high 
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City of Margate 

decorum and hard work. She said her heart was heavy with deep sorrow for France and 
the people of Paris for the recent attacks. She spoke about the Harvest Drive 2015, 
which was in its 23rd year and allowed the children in the schools to help support two 
pantries throughout the year. She thanked the City Manager, City Clerk, Public Works 
and Staff for the excellent job they did and the amount of soup and toothpaste collected. 
She thanked everyone for the gift bags for the Veterans that contained letters from the 
students, which were very heartfelt. She thanked everyone for helping with the Dr. Martin 
Luther King celebration and the Together We Make It Great day event. She said that 
residents were being inspired to do community service projects, and she mentioned a 
Butterfly Garden in the Southgate Park. She noted that there was a commitment from an 
Art Teacher from Ramblewood Middle School who was a Margate resident, to work on a 
service project with Margate students. She noted that she recently attended the National 
League of Cities Conference in Nashville, Tennessee, which was a great learning 
experience. She showed pictures from her trip. She thanked the City Clerk, Assistant 
City Clerk and Staff for the annual report. She wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving 
and invited everyone to the Northwest Focal Point Senior Center (NWFPSC) at 9:00a.m. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO stated that the School Board Representative Nora Rupert did a 
great job representing the City. He congratulated Commissioner Bryan on her 
appointment to Vice Mayor. He commended Mayor Simone for being very thorough and 
he appreciated and applauded her. He noted that there was a Community Redevelopment 
Agency (CRA) meeting last week and adding lights on Royal Palm Boulevard was 
discussed. He suggested getting a price to expand the additional lighting to Southgate 
Boulevard. 

CITY MANAGER DOUGLAS E. SMITH stated that he would look into obtaining a price 
and report back to the Commission with an update. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO thanked Director of Public Works Sam May for handling the 
problem regarding a lock at the Baseball Field. He thanked the City Manager for his 
assistance with the issue at Abundant Life. He thanked everyone for his appointment as 
Mayor, and also thanked his wife for her support. 

MAYOR SIMONE noted that at the last meeting a percussion player from Stoneman 
Douglas High School came before the Commission for a scholarship; however, he did not 
mention all of his accomplishments at that time. She reported that he would be playing in 
the Macy's Day Great American Marching Bands on Thanksgiving Day. She said that he 
competed against students from more than 14,000 high schools and was 1 of only 2, 500 
in the past 10 years to play in the Great American Marching Bands. She felt that the City 
did the right thing in sending him to the parade based on all of his achievements. She 
stated that she was grateful and honored to have served as Mayor and said that working 
as a team with the Commissioners was a rewarding and fruitful experience. She stated 
that as City Government, the Commission had the responsibility to perform their duties in 
an open, ethical, impartial and professional manner. She said that together, the 
Commission achieved a more professional business like decorum to the meetings, and 
mutual respect for their differences of opinion. She spoke about the following objectives 
that were achieved the past year: 

PARKS AND RECREATION MASTER PLAN 
COMMUNITY OUTREACH EFFORTS EXPANDED WITH 1WITTER AND 

FACEBOOK 
REBOOTED THE CITY NEWSLETTER 
PROVIDED HIGH QUALITY EVENTS FOR RESIDENTS SUCH AS MOVIES IN 

THE PARK, PICKLE BALL, SAND VOLLEYBALL, DIVE IN MOVIES AT CALYPSO 
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COVE, SOUNDS AT SUNDOWN, MARGATE UNDER THE MOON, REBIRTH OF THE 
FALL FESTIVAL, MARGATE 60TH ANNIVERSARY, FOURTH OF JULY, VETERANS 
DAY, MEMORIAL DAY, PATRIOTS DAY (911), WINTER FESTIVAL ANDA VARIETY 
OF OTHER CITY EVENTS 

NUMEROUS ORDINANCES PASSED 
COMPLETED A COMPREHENSIVE RE-WRITE OF THE SIGN CODE WITH THE 

ADDITION OF STREEET SIDE GRAND OPENING SIGNS FOR THE FIRST TIME IN A 
DECADE 

NEW SIGN CODE PROVIDED PARTNERSHIP BETWEEN THE CITY, THE 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, BUSINESS COMMUNITY AND PROPERTY OWNERS. 

THE CITY WAS WORKING HARD TO DELIVER A MARGATE CITY CENTER, A 
QUALITY DESTINATION FOR THE CITY. 

THE CITY CONTINUED TO DEVELOP BUSINESS INITIATIVES TO ATTRACT 
AND RETAIN A UNIQUE AND DIVERSE SPACE OF COMMERCE IN THE CITY. 

She thanked the Commission and residents for the opportunity to serve. She stated that 
many goals were reached by working together every day. She said that one was only as 
successful as the Staff behind them; therefore, she thanked the City Clerk's office; 
Joseph, Jennifer, Theresa, Carol, Carleen, Melissa, Annette and Thomasina for their 
support. She appreciated their advice, laughter, hard work, and making sure things run 
smoothly and efficiently. She also thanked the City Attorney Steinfeld and City Manager 
Smith, as well as Adam Reich bach, Nancy Popick and Alison Saffold, for their support 
and encouragement. She recognized all of the Department Heads for their tireless work 

making the City a better place every day. She thanked former Mayor Pam Donovan and 
former Mayor Joseph Varsallone for their support. She thanked Vice Mayor Ruzzano for 
serving and wished him the best as Mayor. She congratulated Commissioner Bryan for 
her appointment to Vice Mayor. She stated that Together, we truly make it great. 

CITY ATTORNEY EUGENE STEINFELD congratulated the incoming Mayor and Vice 
Mayor. He also commended Mayor Simone for her leadership, which was rewarding, 
allowed the meetings to go smoother and quicker, and allowed more things to be done. 

CITY CLERK JOSEPH J. KAVANAGH echoed the sentiments of the City Attorney to 
Mayor Simone and Vice Mayor Tommy Ruzzano. He felt that together they grew, but he 

also appreciated the advice and education they provided him. He congratulated Vice 
Mayor Ruzzano and Commissioner Bryan on their appointments as Mayor and Vice 
Mayor, and looked forward to working with them. 

3) PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

City of Margate 

ANTHONY CAGGIANO, 7856 NW 1 sf Street, said that he spoke with former Mayor 
Joseph Varsallone who wanted to commend Mayor Simone, as well as congratulating the 

newly appointed Mayor and Vice Mayor. Mr. Caggiano thanked Mayor Simone for her 
service as Mayor. He stated that though he did not always agree with her positions, she 
was knowledgeable of the issues and did what she felt was best for the residents. He 
hoped her battle with health was won. He was pleased that Mayor Simone honored the 

precedent and tradition by voting for the Vice Mayor to succeed her for the 2015/2016 
term. He asked that Mayor Simone give the new Mayor the benefit of her experience. He 

congratulated the new Mayor and Vice Mayor. 

RICH POPOVIC, 6066 Winfield Boulevard, stated that he did not agree with anything the 
Mayor did and commented on the CRA property being sold, the Alzheimer Family Center, 

the millage rate, property taxes and the garbage contract. 

MR. POPOVIC left the meeting after Mayor Simone asked him to leave due to his 
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language and calling out of order. 

COMMISSIONER PEERMAN said that it was not possible to make everyone happy, but 
she reiterated that the Mayor was a good Mayor. 

CITY ATTORNEY EUGENE STEINFELD noted that Mr. Popovic had been asked to 
leave several times over the past year. 

COMMISSIONER TALERICO and COMMISSIONER BRYAN apologized to the young 
people in the audience for the behavior that was displayed. They thanked everyone for 
attending and invited them to attend more meetings. 

RICK RICCARDI, 4829 South Hemingway Circle, said that he was the President of the 
Chamber of Commerce. He thanked the Commission for the way they ran the City. He 
said that he was proud as a citizen, business owner and working with the Chamber of 
Commerce. 

NICOLE COLLINS, 5161 SW 16th Court, stated that on behalf of the Margate Shetland 
All-Star Team, she wanted to thank the Commission for their generous $2,500 donation 
and support to allow the team to get to the tournament in Louisiana. She introduced three 
team members, who presented the Commission with a plaque. She noted that Broward 
County did a proclamation for the Shetland All-Star Team, and that copies would be 
provided. She acknowledged the Coaches and noted that the regional banner would be 
hanging up at the field. 

JOHN HALL, 6421 French Angel Terrace, congratulated the new Mayor and Vice Mayor. 
He said that he read an article on MargateNews.net that spoke about priorities of the 
Commission, which he felt was wrong. He stated that the people were entitled to know the 
priorities. He said that when elected, the people were told that the Commission wanted to 
make Margate a better place to live, to drive through, to open and run a business. He felt 
that the City needed to do that by enforcing the rules, policies and standards that were 
set in Margate for years. He mentioned the Palm Trees that were previously obtained with 
a Federal Grant of $4, 500; however, they were not trimmed in years. He added that the 
medians along State Road 7 where nothing was maintained. He felt that the property in 
the City needed to be maintained. 

4) CONSENT AGENDA 

No items on Consent Agenda. 

5) CITY MANAGER'S REPORT 

City of Margate 

CITY MANAGER DOUGLAS E. SMITH congratulated the incoming Mayor and Vice 
Mayor. He thanked Mayor Simone for her hard work and dedication to the City. He 
thanked Director of Parks and Recreation Mike Jones and Staff, Police and Fire 
Department support for the Veteran 's Day event. He also thanked the Veterans that 
served the Country. He noted that this Friday was the TO Bank Change event, which 
would support the Homeless Outreach Program through the Police Department. He said 
that there would be a check presentation later in the day at City Hall. He stated that 
Movies in the Park was showing Tomorrow/and on Saturday night. He mentioned the Dr. 
Martin Luther King Jr. event, which was for the installation of a Butterfly Garden at 
Southgate Park. He said that he would continue to see what opportunities there would be 
to seek an art component. He explained that the City planned to reach out to areas 
stores for support of that event, as well as soliciting for volunteers among Staff, 
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Commission and residents. He added that the City would also be encouraging others in 
the community to do service projects that day and to let the City know about them for 
future recognition. City Manager Smith explained that for the new City Newsletter, a 
naming contest was held. He said that over 50 name submissions were received and City 
Staff selected the name, "Margate Matters. " He recognized the submitter of that name as 
Mayor Simone. He stated that the City would be creating a graphic design for that name, 
which would be implemented after the first of the year. He noted that in the updates 
provided to the Commission today, there was section included for development updates. 
He stated that the Toscana Villa project should be ready for residents to move into by 
the end of the year. He said that there would be a workshop for the discussion of 
commercial vehicles in residential areas on December 9, 2015. He stated that the County 
passed an ordinance regarding a civil citation process for misdemeanor Marijuana 
possession. He explained that it was not a mandatory process and was set up at the 
discretion of an officer. He added that the Cities had the option to opt out, which could be 
discussed during a workshop. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO asked whether the Cities would have to provide a Recovery 
Program. 

CITY MANAGER SMITH said that he was not sure if the City had to provide it, but that 
there were dollar fines that applied for the first several offenses, or there was the option 
of community service or to voluntarily participate in a drug treatment or educational 
program. He was not certain as to what the City's role would be in providing those 
aspects and whether or not it was a requirement of the ordinance. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO asked whether any of the proceeds or violation fees would go 
towards the City. 

CITY ATTORNEY EUGENE STEINFELD said not that he was aware of. 

MAYOR SIMONE STATED THAT THERE WAS AN EMERGENCY ADD-ON 
RESOLUTION. 
SHE ALSO REQUESTED TO MOVE ITEM 6C TO BE HEARD BEFORE ITEM 6A, 
FOLLOWING THE ADD-ON RESOLUTION. 

6) RESOLUTION(S) 

MOTION - EMERGENCY ADD-ON 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Bryan, to put the Emergency Add-On Item on the Agenda. 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF MARGATE, FLORIDA DECLARING THAT THE CITY OF MARGATE RECREATION 
FOUNDATION, INC. IS A SPONSORED ORGANIZATION BY THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF MARGATE. 

City of Margate 

Resolution 15-129 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Bryan, that the resolution be approved. The motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 
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c. ID 14-1522 

City of Margate 

ITEM 6C WAS HEARD PRIOR TO ITEM 6A. 

SUPPORTING THE CREATION AND IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CREEK 

TECHNICAL ACADEMY MAGNET PROGRAM AT COCONUT CREEK HIGH 

SCHOOL BEGINNING SCHOOL YEAR 2016-2017; PROVIDING FOR AN 

EFFECTIVE DATE. 

Resolution 15-130 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bryan, seconded by Commissioner 
Peerman, that this Resolution be approved. 

NORA RUPERT, Broward County School Board Representative, thanked the 
Commission for bringing forth the resolution. She said that she fought very hard for 
changes at Coconut Creek High School, which helped get her elected in 2010. She said 
that the children of North Lauderdale, Coconut Creek and Margate are bound for Coconut 
Creek High School, and that the school needed help. She said that a Magnet Program 
would afford an opportunity for all students. She explained that the Creek Technical 
Academy would be a vigorous program designed after the successful Atlantic Technical 
High School. She said that the academy would offer 27 CDE Programs, 27 CDE choices 
for dual enrollment and 10 Career Technical Academy Programs with Career Clusters in 
Business Management and Administration, Health Sciences, Information Technology and 
Transportation. She noted that the Health Science Program would have Allied Health 
Assistant, EKG Technician, Health Unit Coordinator and the first Veterinary Assistant 
Program. She stated that parents and community members were going around with 
petitions to support this program. She noted that anybody wishing to comment could go 
to BrowardSchools.com, which she encouraged because she was only one vote out of 
nine. 

COMMISSIONER BRYAN thanked Ms. Rupert for attending the meeting. She noted that 
she and Ms. Rupert attended the Zone meeting on Monday. She added that she was a 
member of the SAC Committee for the students. She said that the students, parents and 
faculty were very excited and Coconut Creek was moving forward. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO applauded Ms. Rupert for her work, and she asked when it 
would open if passed. 

MS. RUPERT said that it would be opening next school year, 2016-2017, and that the 
Veterinary Assistant Program would start; however, the anima/labs would take two years. 
She mentioned that bond money was being received to renovate the STEM Program. She 
noted that the transportation back and forth would also be coordinated between Atlantic 
Tech. 

VICE MAYOR RUZZANO asked whether the bond money was earmarked or could it be 
spent. 

MS. RUPERT said that some of the money was already earmarked for STEM Lab 
improvement, which was why she was pushing the Magnet Program because the labs 
were already being extended. She noted that it cost several hundred thousand dollars to 
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A. 

B. 

do a Veterinary Lab. She said that the curriculum would begin this fall and in two years 
the animals would come. She stated that it would create an opportunity for all of northern 
Broward County, because there were only two other Veterinary Programs; in West 
Broward and in South Plantation. 

RICK RICCARDI, 4829 South Hemingway Circle, asked what the opposition was and why 
would it not pass. 

MS. RUPERT said that everything was political, and finances were a part of it; however, if 
putting something in a district, another district might not be in agreement. She suggested 
looking at the boundary proposals, and that the community did need to get behind this 
program. She noted that it was considered a low performing school, which was not 
serving the children. 

MAYOR SIMONE stated that some people did not like change and change was 
sometimes difficult. 

COMMISSIONER PEERMAN thanked Ms. Rupert for representing Margate Schools. She 
believed a name change was needed for a long time. She said that it was massively 
important for the community to get behind this high school, or it could easily be 
overlooked and bypassed. She felt that the school needed the City Officials to speak for 
the high school. 

COMMISSIONER TALERICO stated that Ms. Rupert was fighting tirelessly for the 
community and the students. He asked that she let the Commission know if she needed 
anything. 

The motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

10 14-1488 APPROVING A LETTER OF AGREEMENT AND CONTRACT WITH THE 

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH FLORIDA BOARD OF TRUSTEES, A PUBLIC BODY 

CORPORATE FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH FLORIDA' S CENTER FOR 

URBAN TRANSPORTATION RESEARCH, TO PARTICIPATE IN THE 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (FDOT) PEDESTRIANS 

AND BICYCLE SAFETY AND EDUCATION CAMPAIGN AT A COST NOT TO 

EXCEED $14,497.31. 

Resolution 15-131 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Talerico, that this Resolution be approved. The motion carried by the following 
vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

ID 14-1517 APPROVING A POLE ATTACHMENT AGREEMENT FOR HOLIDAY 

DECORATIONS WITH FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY (FPL) 

Resolution 15-132 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bryan, seconded by Vice Mayor Ruzzano, 
that this Resolution be approved. The motion carried by the following vote: 
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Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

7) RESOLUTION(S) -QUASI-JUDICIAL HEARING 

A. ID 14-1529 CONSIDERATION OF SPECIAL PERMIT FOR EXTENDED HOURS OF 

ALCOHOL SALES FOR CONSUMPTION ON PREMISES FY 2015/2016 

FOR: BLUE STAR RESTAURANT AND LOUNGE D/B/A PARROT COVE 

ISLAND BAR AND GRILL, 8000 WEST SAMPLE ROAD, MARGATE 

(DISTRICT B). 

MAYOR SIMONE explained that Section 286.0114 of the Florida State Statutes provided 
that discussion from the public was not required on this item. She provided the definition 
of an affected party. 

CITY CLERK JOSEPH J. KAVANAGH swore in those affected parties wishing to provide 
testimony. 

MAYOR SIMONE asked that any Commissioner that engaged in ex parte 
communications regarding this Quasi-Judicial Agenda item disclose that information. 
She explained that the communication included City Commission discussions with all 
interested parties, including the tenant, petitioner or City Staff, as well as any visitations 
to the site being discussed shall be disclosed. 

Resolution 15-133 

A motion was made by Commissioner Talerico, seconded by Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano, that this Quasi-Judicial Resolution be approved. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 

Yes: 5 - Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

8) ORDINANCE(S) - FIRST READING 

A. ID 14-1505 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF THE CITY OF MARGATE, 

FLORIDA, CHAPTER 30 PERSONNEL, ARTICLE II-CIVIL SERVICE, 

DIVISION I-GENERALLY, SECTION 30-54 ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS 

FOR FIREFIGHTERS; PROMOTION; PROVIDING FOR DRIVER ENGINEER 

AND DIVISION CHIEF; PROVIDING FOR REPEAL; PROVIDING FOR 

SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano, that this Ordinance - 1st Reading be approved on first reading. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

9) ORDINANCE(S) - SECOND READING 

A. ID 14-1501 

City of Margate 

A REZONING ORDINANCE APPROVING A PUD AMENDMENT, PROVIDING 

FOR PHASE II OF CELEBRATION POINTE. 
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B. 

c. 

D. 

Ordinance 2015-RZ-2 

A motion was made by Commissioner Talerico, seconded by Commissioner 
Peerman, that this Ordinance - 2nd Reading be approved on second reading. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

ID 14-1502 AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF MARGATE, FLORIDA, AMENDING 

FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET (ORDINANCE NUMBER 2014-7) AND FISCAL 

YEAR 201 6 BUDGET (ORDINANCE NUMBER 2015-2); PROVIDING FOR 

REPEAL; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR AN 

EFFECTIVE DATE. 

Ordinance 2015-7 

A motion was made by Commissioner Talerico, seconded by Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano, that this Ordinance -2nd Reading be approved on second reading. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5- Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

ID 14-1503 AMENDING CHAPTER 2- ADMINISTRATION, ARTICLE I, IN GENERAL, 

SECTION 2-2 - RULES GOVERNING CONDUCT OF COMMISSION 

MEETINGS; PROVIDING THAT COMMISSIONERS MUST ABSTAIN FROM 

PARTICIPATION IN DISCUSSION ON ITEMS THAT THEY WOULD BE 

REQUIRED TO ABSTAIN FROM VOTING. 

Ordinance 2015-8 

A motion was made by Commissioner Peerman, seconded by Commissioner 
Bryan, that this Ordinance - 2nd Reading be approved on second reading. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5 - Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

ID 14-1504 AMENDING THE CITY OF MARGATE CODE OF ORDINANCES TO REPEAL 

CURRENT CHAPTER 19: GARBAGE DISPOSAL AND ADOPT A NEW 

CHAPTER 19: SOLIDWASTE AND RECYCLABLES COLLECTION, 

PROCESSING, AND DISPOSAL. 

Ordinance 2015-9 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bryan, seconded by Commissioner 
Peerman, that this Ordinance - 2nd Reading be approved on second reading. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Yes: 5 - Commissioner Peerman, Commissioner Bryan, Commissioner Talerico, Vice Mayor 
Ruzzano and Mayor Simone 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:03 PM. 
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Respectfully submitted, Transcribed by Carol DiLorenzo 

~City Clerk Date:_;;;_0_1_7_;../A_A_~_ 
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